
                 Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 

 
 
 

            Thursday September 10, 2020 

 

 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Ackerman. All Trustees were present.  

 

Minutes Approved.  
                                             

 

PUBLIC SPEAKS 

Mike Durbin informed trustees Mike Jones requested a preconstruction meeting on Sept 17, at 10 

am. He is requesting a trustee be present. Durbin thanked the road superintendent for the great 

work on the road by the construction site. Chief Lynch indicated an oil spill on Laurens Dr. was 

cleaned up by the dept & is not a hazard.  

 

The Fire Dept. is having a board meeting Sept 14, at 5 pm & is requesting a trustee attend. Chief 

Lynch indicated the dept. is ok with the plans proposed for the Clean Ohio grant where the fire 

dept. retains 2 acres & the township purchase 8 acres if the grant is approved.   

 

RESOLUTIONS 

Resolution 19-20 Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ritterbeck to approve resolution to amend 

appropriation from general fund to road & bridge of $3,472 per state audit. Roll call Haueter yes, 

Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. Resolution 20-20 Motion by Haueter and seconded by 

Ritterbeck to approve resolution to increase appropriations by $6,000 in Lawrence Township Fire 

Dept fund by $6,000 due to increased tax collections. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and 

Ackerman yes. 

 

Fiscal Officer gave Trustees Bank Reconciliation for August to review and sign. 

 

MEETING 

Ritterbeck is working with the litter deputy and Sheriff Campbell to acquire assistance with the 

litter at the park Ritterbeck has been approached by several businesses to adopt a trail portion of 

Wilkshire walking trail to keep clean. Ritterbeck is working on an agreement.  The Boat Ramp is 

moved to 2021 project. Haueter reached out to Attorney Traver regarding the township’s 

responsibility regarding ADA compliance & the polling contract with the Board of Elections 

Making the township compliant will be expensive & take time to complete. Traver advised trustees 

to amend the contract to include a termination date, hold harmless agreement and the Board of 

Elections agrees that the current status of the township building is fit for their purposes. Deputy 

Manbeck reminded trustees that a Drug Take Back will occur at Giant Eagle this Saturday Sept. 12, 

from 4-7 pm. Manbeck is patrolling Wilkshire Hills for speeders & golf cart drivers. Zoning 

inspector Weekley received new plans for the ball parks being built along St. Rt. 212. The Board 

then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by 

the Chairman.  

 

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 

John P. McClellan.                                       Mike Haueter 

______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                

Don Ackerman                                             Matthew S. Ritterbeck 


